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Dear Deputy Cullinane,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
following parliamentary question, which was submitted to this department for response. 
 
PQ 19308/22  
 
To ask the Minister for Health the number of persons who have received an assessment of need but 
not a service statement; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
 
HSE Response 
 
The new Standard Operating Procedure for Assessment of Need (SOP) was implemented for all new 
applications for AON from 15th January 2020. Since then approximately 10,000 Preliminary Team 
Assessments have been completed. There were 2,459 Service Statements dispatched to the 
applicant during 2020 and 6,679 Service Statements dispatched to applicant during 2021.  
 
Quarter 1 2022 data indicates that there were 1719 Assessment of Need reports completed. There 
were 884 Service Statements dispatched to the applicant during this quarter. These numbers do not 
include reviewed or modified service statements. 
 
The recent judgement of Ms Justice Phelan in the High Court directed that the Preliminary Team 
Assessment approach does not fulfil the requirements of the Disability Act. The judgement states that 
a diagnosis is required to determine the nature and extent of a person’s disability. The implications of 
any ruling from the Court of Appeal will be considered as soon as this becomes available. 
 
The HSE will implement a process over the coming weeks for a revised approach to Assessment of 
Need. In developing this, the HSE will include a wide range of stakeholders, including families, 
providers, staff and representative bodies, in an intensive consultation to develop a pathway for AONs 
that seeks to comply with the requirements of the Act but also protects the commitment to the 
provision of intervention and principles as set out above. 

 
Assessment of Need reports will no longer be issued on the basis of a Preliminary Team Assessment 
and the HSE will engage directly with the families of those who received a PTA to establish if they 
wish to receive a further assessment under the terms of the Disability Act.  Where appointments have 
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already been scheduled with children, these will form the first step in their AON process. The HSE 
remains committed to the delivery of appropriate services for children with disabilities and will work 
with families and staff to develop services that meet their needs. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Bernard O’Regan 
Head of Operations - Disability Services,  
Community Operations 


